MINUTES FOR 

AGENDA MEETING

SEPTEMBER 14, 2021
The Board Commissioners of Water Works District 1, of Ward 1, of Calcasieu Parish, met for an Agenda Meeting held Tuesday, September 14, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Water Works District office located at 265 Parish Road in Moss Bluff.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Boo O’Quinn, Glen Franklin, Donna DeBarge, Joshua Thomas and Tim Aguillard 

SUPERINTENDENT:
Gerald Hoffpauir

FOREMAN:                      
Grant Avery
Mr. Boo O’Quinn called the meeting to order.  A motion was made by Mr. Glen Franklin and seconded by Mrs. Donna DeBarge to accept the Minutes for the Regular Meeting held August 17, 2021 as presented.  The motion carried with all yeas.
A discussion was held on repairs from damages caused by Hurricane Laura.  Mr. Avery informed the Board that the sheetrock in old administrative building has been replaced.  Painting, flooring and rebricking the building is scheduled to begin next week.  
A discussion was held on Indian Bayou Subdivision Water Line Overlay Project Phase 1.  Mr. Avery informed the Board that the contractor has completed the final dress-up on the project.  A final inspection will be performed before the 45-day lien period.
Mr. Hoffpauir informed the Board that the State of Louisiana Capital Outlay funds for Priority 2 Projects which include Plant C engineering funds will be shifted to the American Rescue Water Infrastructure Grant.  This was done by the State to offset the sale of bonds for Priority 1 & 2 Projects sold under Capital Outlay.   
Mr. Hoffpauir informed the Board that the new truck to replace V-10 has been purchased by the Water District.  A decision will be required at the next meeting to auction the old truck or let it remain in the fleet.
The Board reviewed plans submitted by Meyer & Associates for proposed improvements to the First Apostolic Church on Highway 171.  Mr. Hoffpauir stated that the existing water line will require relocation to avoid conflict with the proximity of the proposed sanctuary.
A discussion was held on compliance of the Backflow Prevention Policy.  Mr. Avery informed the Board that 5 customers have exceeded the deadline to have a properly tested and approved backflow prevention device.  Although a temporary extension has been granted by the Health Department, their engineer has suggested that in the future, the Water District charge non-compliant customers for testing and repairs prior to terminating their service if necessary.
Mr. Glen Franklin opened a discussion about social media and requested further discussions be scheduled at the next meeting.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Glen Franklin and seconded by Mrs. Donna DeBarge to adjourn. The motion carried with all yeas and no nays.
                                                                                            ________________________________                                                                 
                                                                                            Donna DeBarge, Secretary Treasurer of

                                                                                            Water Works District 1, of Ward 1, of 

                                                                                            Calcasieu Parish

